
The Honorable Richard J. Codey 
District 27 
651 Old Mt. Pleasant Avenue 
Livingston, NJ 
 
Dear Governor Codey, 
Thank you so very much for supporting the legislation for the New Jersey School of 
Conservation. 
 
It's impact on my life cannot be overestimated.  I attended for many summers while growing up 
in West Orange. 
 
Currently, as a retired Industrial Engineer, my title as a volunteer at The Living Desert in Palm 
Desert, California, is "Conservation Ambassador".  When my husband and I are in Pennsylvania 
for the other half of the year, I am a Penn State Master Gardener who specializes in monarch 
butterflies.  This past October I had the honor of teaching a class on butterfly gardening at the 
NJSOC. 
 
My gratitude to the NJSOC for my life of studying and teaching conservation is immeasurable. 
I am certain, Governor Codey, that the continuation of the management under the capable and 
devoted Friends of the NJSOC will ensure its impact on the generations to come. 
 
Most respectfully, 
Barbara Rosenberg 
 


